

## R.M.H MOTORCYCLE CLUB

September 5, 2017

**ATTENDANCE:** Carly Kukowski      Kendra Reap      Becky McElroy  
Mike Rose      Stacey Roberts      Nathan Larsgard  
Byrnie Schroderus      Emilee Speight      Amber Giroux  
Jonas Alm

**FINANCIAL:** Chequing \$35861.39 (\$2500 hold)

### OLD BUSINESS

- Discussed minutes/old business from last month

### NEW BUSINESS

- Special Events
  - May 28 – Byrnies Race
    - 76 Rider turn out! Everyone enjoyed the obstacles and the good viewing!
  - Swap Meet got moved to May 13<sup>th</sup> at Glenns Sportsline. – Carly reported turn out was fairly poor. Approx 4 tables set up. Will discuss doing something maybe at a race for next year.
  - June 10<sup>th</sup> MX – Cancelled due to weather
  - June 11 – Ricinus – Cancelled due to weather
  - June 16- Jason Schrage Clinic – Honda Clinic @ track went awesome!!! Offroad Clinic was good, there was a variety of levels there and maybe for next year we should try and split up the different levels.
  - June 25 – Ricinus Make up Date – 81 riders. Went good. – We did a better job of pre race meeting & sweepers meeting
  - July 8 – Team/Big Dawg Race at Ricinus – Good Turn out, Everyone seemed to have a great time
  - July 9 – Ricinus – 85 riders. Morning went very well. Afternoon Adults classes got cancelled due to an incident.
  - August 20<sup>th</sup> – Gloomy Creek – Went good. 130 racers.
  - Sept 2 – MX – Kendra Reap – Race went well besides a few injuries. 102 entries. Donation Can brought in \$871. 50/50 draw brought in \$157. Grooming went well. Water truck there.
  - Sept 16 – Osbournes – a go ahead – Rob will do course – Club will take care of everything else.
- MX Update
  - Race went well. Unfortunately there were a few injuries, a couple majors. Jonas was the ref for the day, and that worked well. Turn out was well considering it was on a long weekend. Discussion of changing up classes for next year. \$4213 was brought in before expenses.
  - A snowcross club got in touch with Kendra to see about renting the track this winter for an event-discussed.
  - Lock system needs to change. We have had people get locked out and locked in as people are not using the double lock properly. Next year will do combo lock and key.
  - Jonas and Kendra will come up with a winterization plan at the track.
  - Discussion of getting a series together for next year.

- Jonas had brought up some assets the track could use
  - Updated fire extinguishers & first aid kits, new flags (amber said she would sew) Jonas will build. New entrance sign, sound system needs updated, water truck. Discussion of selling skidder and disc. Use money to purchase front mount mower
- Offroad Update
  - Discussion of Gloomy Creek Race
    - Everything went awesome. 130 racers. However no one stayed to help tear down, and clean up event. Have added that job to our volunteer list. Also peewee parents really need to step up and help build courses, and tear down ribbons. Scanning system worked good! Missed one person, but got it figured out. Radios worked awesome!
  - Discussion of Osbourne's race – Rob is taking care of course. Amber getting everything else lined up. Potluck and Year end in the evening.
  - Year End awards will cost \$927.52. Stacey motions we go ahead with purchase. Emilee seconds. All in favour. Discussion of spending \$250 at the dealerships that sell memberships for prizes. Stacey motions we go ahead. Jonas seconds. All in favour.
- Discussion of Ambulance Bill we got from Ricinus Race. Because there was an incident, the ambulance bill got put into our injured members name. Stacey motions that we pay for ambulance bill, because we already budgeted for it, and were to pay it anyway. However, we are not accepting any liability for the incident at the Ricinus race, we are simply accepting responsibility for the bill. Mike seconds. All in favour.
- Discussion of leaving race trailer at Corie Coopers over the winter to get lights/solar panels installed for next season
- Kendra motions we update bylaws by special resolution. Amber seconds. All in favour. Emilee will take care of getting our amended bylaws filed.
- ½ price memberships starting NOW. Advertise on social media.
- **Discussion of taking on ice racing series. Amber motions our club will take over the ice racing series and run under CMA for 2018 to see how it goes. Mike seconds. All in favour.**
- Discussion of getting a more detailed report of expenditures for club. Would be nice to know by event how much things cost and if we profited from each event.

**Meeting Adjourned.**